
Be it resolved that the Central Weights and Measures Association wishes to express 

gratitude to the following people and organizations who contributed to the success of the 

annual meeting: 

▪ The State of Ohio  and the Ohio Department of Agriculture Weights and Measures 

Division for their hospitality in hosting this meeting; 

 

▪ Chairman Fran Elson-Houston, Secretary Sherry Turvey and Brenda Geist from the 

State of Kansas for their hard work making all of the meeting arrangements and in 

particular Fran Elson-Huston for personally providing the comedian for the dinner 

banquet; 

 

▪ Presiding Officers David Finck and Andrew Biller; Sergeants-at-Arms Ken Johnson, 

Dan Walker and Mark Sickmiller for keeping the meeting going; 

 

▪ NCWM chair Ron Hayes and Chair-elect Jerry Buendel for their presence and 

participation; 

 

▪ NIST OWM Director Carol Hockert and the staff of the NIST Office of Weights & 

Measures for their presence, assistance and guidance on committee work and 

training; 

 

▪ Parliamentarian Lou Straub and Chaplain Steve Langford for their wisdom and 

guidance;  

 

▪ The Associate Membership for their continued support; 

 

▪ Technical Session presenters: Robert Eshenbaugh, API; Dave Mrowzinski, IGS CNG 

Services; Doug Musick, State of Kansas; and Mike Cleary, California; 

 

▪ Members of the S&T, L&R and PDC Committees for their tireless and sometimes 

thankless work on the issues before the Association; 

 

▪ Members of the Nominating, Auditing and Credentials Committees for their work doing 

the jobs no one wants to do; 

 

▪ All attendees of the annual meeting for their attention and comments on the issues 

and wishes for a safe and productive year;  

 

▪ The management and staff of the Crown Plaza North Columbus hotel;  

 

And last but never least, our very own Poet Laureate, Ivan Hankins, for his words of 

encouragement and inspiration. 


